

State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE

GOVERNOR

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
401 E. STATE STREET
2ND FLOOR, WEST WING
MAIL CODE 401-02C
TRENTON, NJ 08625-0420
BUREAU TELEPHONE; 609-984-4250

BOB MARTIN

COMMISSIONER

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor

February 19, 2015

Al Collins, Deputy Executive Director Mercer Co. Improvement Authority 80 Hamilton Avenue, 2nd Floor Trenton, NJ 08611

Dear Mr. Collins:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a February 4, 2015 request for administrative action to the Mercer County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan). The subject request for administrative action to the County Plan for the existing Class B General Recycling Center operated by Britton Industries at 227 Bakers Basin Road, Block 3601, Lot 12 & Lot 20, Lawrence Township, Mercer County proposes inclusion of:

- Alter the percentage of material received at the facility to include a small quantity of concrete, asphalt, and brick and block not to exceed their current approved capacity of 500 tons per day.
- Reconfigure and increase the height and volume of the existing stockpiles and add two (2) additional stockpiles.
- Expand operations to include the use of Block 3601, Lot 20.
- Name change of the company from Mid-Jersey Mulch Products, Inc. to Britton Industries, Inc.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5 and N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the above proposals can be accomplished through an administrative action. Therefore, the subject February 4, 2015 proposals to the Mercer County District Solid Waste Management Plan are hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a General Approval modification to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Joseph Nalbone of my staff at (609) 633-8159 or e-mail at joseph.nalbone@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

Edward Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3

Bureau of Planning & Licensing